
General Committee Meeting Report 
  Wednesday, April 5, 2023 

 2:30 p.m. 
Albion Bolton Community Centre, Room C 

Mayor A. Groves 
 Councillor N. de Boer (joined at 2:47 p.m.) 

Councillor C. Early 
Councillor L. Kiernan 

Councillor D. Maskell (joined at 3:15 p.m.) 
Councillor C. Napoli 

Councillor T. Rosa 
Councillor M. Russo 
Councillor D. Sheen 

Chief Administrative Officer: C. Herd 
Director, Corporate Strategy and Innovation: E. Britnell 

Manager, Strategic Policy Planning: S. Burke 
Chief of Staff, Mayor: N. Grundy 

Director, Corporate Services / Town Clerk: L. Hall 
Director, Community Services: C. McLean 

Manager, Development: S. McVittie 
Director, Planning / Chief Planner: A. Minichillo 

Manager, Development: C. Owusu-Gyimah 
Director, Engineering Services: A. Pearce 

Deputy Clerk, Records and Information Services, Corporate Services: P. Trafford 

CALL TO ORDER  

Chair C. Early called the meeting to order at 2:38 p.m. 

INDIGENOUS LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 

Chair C. Early delivered the Indigenous Land Acknowledgement. 

DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 

None.  

WORKSHOP 

A. Minichillo, Director, Planning / Chief Planner provided a presentation regarding planning for
Caledon’s intensification. The meeting was turned over to A. Pearce, Director, Engineering
Services, S. Burke, Manager, Strategic Policy Planning and S. McVittie, Manager, Development
who each presented specific sections. Ms. Minichillo facilitated a discussion among Councillors
and staff. Key areas addressed during the presentation and discussion included:

• A review of the Town of Caledon’s Housing Pledge,
• Consideration of a strategy for Bolton with respect to future plans for transit,

intensification and new communities, and
• A review of servicing for future developments.

Councillor N. de Boer joined the meeting at 2:47 p.m. 

Mayor A. Groves left the meeting at 2:51 p.m. and returned at 2:52 p.m. 

Councillor T. Rosa left the meeting at 2:59 p.m. and returned at 3:02 p.m. 

Councillor D. Maskell joined the meeting at 3:15 p.m. 

Councillor L. Kiernan left the meeting at 4:12 p.m. and returned at 4:14 p.m. 

The Committee recessed at 4:14 p.m. and reconvened at 4:25 p.m. 

Councillor D. Maskell rejoined the meeting at 4:32 p.m. 

Mayor A. Groves and N. Grundy left the meeting at 4:57 p.m. and did not return. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The Committee adjourned at 5:13 p.m. 


